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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

     MONDAY  11th September  2006
Question No. 16 

Question: Councillor Tony McDermott  

To ask the Manager to supply statistics regarding the supply of allotments in the County covering the number of applicants, the number of allotments allocated and the budget allocation for the last three years and make a statement on plans for 2007?

Reply:

At its meeting on the 12th September 2005 South Dublin County Council approved an Allotment Scheme for the County.  Following the approval of the Scheme allotments were provided at Mill Lane, Palmerstown, Corkagh Park, Tymon Park and are in the final stages of development at Friarstown.

In 2004 the Council provided 121 allotment plots at Lynches Lane to 84 applicants.

In 2005 the Council provided 110 allotment plots at Lynches Lane to 80 applicants.

The Lynches Lane site was due to close over the period 2004 – 2005 and the only monies spent on this site were for emergency maintenance purposes which amounted to approximately (600.  In 2005/2006 approximately (300,000 was spent on development of the new facilities at Corkagh, Mill Lane, Tymon and Friarstown.

In 2006 the number of allotment plots available for letting is 116 of which 101 have been allocated and the remaining 15 are in the process of allocation.  The site at Friarstown which is due for completion in the next few months provides a further 32 plots all of which have been allocated for letting in January 2007.  There is also a waiting list of approximately 70 people looking for allotments in South Dublin County.  The Council is currently considering dividing some of the large plots at Friarstown in two which would provide extra plots for applicants on the waiting list.  
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